
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
One Congress Street, Suite 1100 

Boston, MA 02114-2023 
 
 
October 24, 2007 
     
Mr. Richard W. Gates, Remediation Project Manager 
Corporate Environmental Programs     
General Electric Company 
159 Plastics Avenue       
Pittsfield, MA 01201       Via Electronic and U.S. Mail 
         
Re: EPA Conditional Approval of General Electric’s August 30, 2007, submittal titled 

Groundwater Management Area 3 (GECD330) Groundwater Quality and NAPL 
Monitoring Report for Spring 2007, GE-Pittsfield/Housatonic River Site, Pittsfield, 
Massachusetts. 

  
Dear Mr. Gates: 
 
This letter provides the Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) conditional approval of GE’s 
August 30, 2007, submittal titled Groundwater Management Area 3 (GECD330) Groundwater 
Quality and NAPL Monitoring Report for Spring 2007 (the “Report”).  This letter is subject to 
the terms and conditions specified in the Consent Decree (CD) that was entered in U.S. District 
Court on October 27, 2000. 
 
Pursuant to Paragraph 73 of the CD, EPA, after consultation with the Massachusetts Department 
of Environmental Protection (MDEP), approves the August 30, 2007, Report, subject to the 
following conditions: 
 

1. GE shall evaluate the detection of LNAPL in well GMA3-11 to determine if an 
instrument malfunction or transcription error occurred.  If the presence of LNAPL at this 
well is confirmed by future monitoring, the extent of LNAPL as presented in Figure 7 
should be extended to encompass well GMA3-11, rather then depicting it as an isolated 
pool. 

 
2. The groundwater monitoring parameter results for wells 16B-R (pH=3.5) and 90A 

(pH=4.33) appear to be anomalously low for groundwater, yet no explanation or 
discussion was provided in the Report.  In future sampling events, GE shall attempt to 
verify such anomalous data in the field and take corrective action if necessary.  Future 
monitoring reports shall provide a discussion regarding any extreme field parameter data 
that is recorded during the sampling events.   

 
EPA reserves all of its rights under the CD, including but not limited to, the right to perform 
additional sampling and/or require additional sampling or Response Actions, if necessary, to 



meet the requirements of the CD.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (617) 918-1882. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Richard W. Hull 
GE Facility Project Manager 
 
cc: 
Dean Tagliaferro, EPA   Public Information Repository (Berkshire Athenaeum) 
Tim Conway, EPA    Andrew Silfer, GE   
Rose Howell, EPA     Mark Harkness, GE 
Holly Inglis, EPA    Rod McLaren, GE 
K.C. Mitkevicius, USACE    Mike Carroll, GE 
Linda Palmieri, Weston Solutions  Andrew Hogeland, SABIC Innovative Plastics 
Thomas Angus, MDEP   Stephen Deloye, GE 
Sue Steenstrup, MDEP   James Nuss, ARCADIS BBL 
Anna Symington, MDEP   James Bieke, Goodwin Procter 
Jane Rothchild, MDEP   Jeff Gardner, Berkshire Community College  
Nancy E. Harper, MA AG   John Ciampa, SPECTRA  
Dale Young, MA EOEA   Kevin Boland, CSX Transportation 
Mayor James Ruberto, City of Pittsfield Cheryl Grosso, United States Navy 
Pittsfield Commissioner of Public Health   
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